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OUT21/16352 
 
 
Nagindar Singh 
Department of Planning Industry and Environment 
 
Nagindar.singh@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
Dear Mr Singh 
 
Extraction Plan for Bulli Seam Operations - Appin Mine Long Walls 709-711 and 905  
 
Thank you for your correspondence dated 28 October 2021 providing the opportunity to make 
comment on the extraction plan for Bulli Seam Operations - Appin Mine Long Walls 709-711 
and 905. 
 
The NSW Department of Primary Industries (DPI) Agriculture is committed to the protection 
and growth of agricultural industries, and the land and resources upon which these industries 
depend.  
 
DPI Agriculture has reviewed the documentation provided with the extraction plan which is a 
requirement of the development consent for the mine (MP 08_0150).  
 
It is noted that the extraction plan has included details of the proposed management, 
mitigation, monitoring and reporting of potential impacts and environmental consequences of 
the approved underground mining operations at Appin Mine. This process will include the 
preparation of a Property Subsidence Management Plan (PSMP) for individual landowners. 
The PSMPs will be developed in consultation with the individual property owners prior to 
subsidence effects at the property and will address the management of all surface 
infrastructure including rural buildings and farm dams and development of any mitigation 
measures. 
 
DPI Agriculture has no further requirements for the extraction plan. 
 
Should you require clarification on any of the information contained in this response, please 
contact me on 0429 864 501 or by email at landuse.ag@dpi.nsw.gov.au  
 
Yours sincerely  

 
8 November 2021 
Paul Garnett 
Agricultural Land Use Planning Officer 
 


